
 
 

 

USCIS REDESIGNS PERMANENT RESIDENT CARDS (A.K.A. “GREEN CARDS”) 

 

Effective May 11, 2010, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (“USCIS”) began issuing 

redesigned Permanent Resident Cards (a.k.a. “Green Cards”) as part of its ongoing efforts to 

deter immigration fraud. The redesigned Permanent Resident Cards, which will now be colored 

green, contain several main new security features that include state-of-the-art technology which 

prevents counterfeiting, obstructs tampering and facilitates quick and accurate authentication. 

According to USCIS, the following are some of the benefits of the redesigned Permanent 

Resident Cards: “Secure optical media will store biometrics for rapid and reliable identification 

of the card holder.  Holographic images, laser engraved fingerprints, and high resolution micro-

images will make the card nearly impossible to reproduce.  Tighter integration of the card design 

with personalized elements will make it difficult to alter the card if stolen.  Radio Frequency 

Identification (RFID) capability will allow Customs and Border Protection officers at ports of 

entry to read the card from a distance and compare it immediately to file data.  Finally, a 

preprinted return address will enable the easy return of a lost card to USCIS.” The redesigned 

Permanent Resident Cards will be issued to new lawful permanent residents, and to individuals 

who apply for renewal or replacement of their current Permanent Resident Cards. Older versions 

of Permanent Resident Cards that bear an expiration date will remain valid until they expire. 

Older versions of Permanent Resident Cards that have no expiration date will also remain valid. 

However, USCIS recommends that lawful permanent residents that have a Permanent Resident 

Card without an expiration date apply to replace their cards with the redesigned version. 

 

For more information, please click on the following link: 

 

USCIS Press Release 

 

USCIS Fact Sheet 

 

USCIS Questions and Answers 

 

Should you wish to receive further information concerning matters discussed in the Immigration 

Bulletin, please contact: 
 

Sarah Lea Tobocman, Esq. 

Chair, Immigration Practice Group 

STobocman@gunster.com  

 (305) 376-6065 

 

Jay Carmichael, Esq. 

Shareholder, Immigration Practice Group 

JCarmichael@gunster.com 



(305) 376-6090 

 

Luciana C. Melo, Esq. 

Associate, Immigration Practice Group 

LMelo@gunster.com 

(305) 376-6086 

 

Mariana R. Ribeiro, Esq. 

Associate, Immigration Practice Group 

MRibeiro@gunster.com   

(305) 376-6031  

 

This Bulletin is for general information only.  It is not legal advice and legal counsel should be 

contacted before any action is taken which might be influenced by this Bulletin. 
 

Established in 1925, Gunster Yoakley is one of Florida's oldest and largest full-service law firms.  Its substantial and diversified 

practice serves an extensive client base of international, national and local businesses, institutions, local governments and 

prominent individuals.  The firm maintains a strong presence in Florida with offices in Fort Lauderdale, Miami, Palm Beach, 

Stuart, Vero Beach, West Palm Beach, Jacksonville, and Tallahassee. Gunster Yoakley is home to more than 137 attorneys and 

329 employees, providing counsel to clients through 10 practice groups including corporate, immigration, employment, 

technology and emerging companies, tax, banking and financial services,  real estate, land use and environmental, business 

litigation, and private wealth services. 

  

To unsubscribe, reply to this e-mail and type unsubscribe in the subject line of your reply. 

  

Gunster, Yoakley & Stewart P.A. 

One Biscayne Tower, Suite 3400 

2 South Biscayne Boulevard 

Miami, FL 33131 

 
Issued May 19, 2010 

 
MIAMI 477901.1  


